ROSEGROUND

Est.1971 Visit our Website: www.portlandlacesociety.com Feb/Mar 2016

Officers

President:

Beverly Davis 32697 S Meridian Rd Woodburn, OR 97071 503-634-2540 jandbdavis@earthlink.com

Vice President:

Jackie Nissen 3121 Juniper Dr Newberg, OR 97132 503-538-8407 jackienissen@comcast.net

Demos:

Sherri Campbell 930 NW Natio Parkway K3 Portland, OR 97209 971-271-7664 scamptat@yahoo.com

Secretary:

Shelley Hammer 7795 SW 140th Ave Beaverton, OR 97008 503-913-5255 shellscpht@gmail.com

Treasurer:

Pauline Zietz 24012 NE 132nd Ave Battleground, WA 98604 360-666-1536 zlacelady@gmail.com

Librarian:

Beverly Davis 32697 S Meridian Rd Woodburn, OR 97071 503-634-2540 jandbdavis@earthlink.com

Newsletter Editor:

Jean Reeves 1359 S Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113 503-359-5785 bjeanr@frontier.com

WEB:

Kathy Hensel Kathyhensel@yahoo.com

			CALENDAR OF EVENTS			
Jan	30	Sat	Oregon Country Lacemakers			
Feb	1	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's			
	4	Thu	Portland Lace Society Meeting			
	8	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's Newberg & Friends Shirley McDaniel			
	13	Sat	DEMO - Willamette Heritage at the Mill			
	15	Lace at Lynda Libby's				
	20	Sat	Oregon Trail Lacemakers			
	22	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's			
	27	Sat	Oregon Country Lacemakers			
	29	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's			
Mar	3	Thu	Portland Lace Society Meeting			
	7	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's			
	12	Sat	DEMO - Willamette Heritage at the Mill			
	14	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's Newberg & Friends - Alice Howell			
	19	Sat	Tatting Quarterly—Newport, OR contact Jackie Nissen			
	19	Sat	Oregon Trail Lacemakers			
	21	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's			
	26	Sat	Oregon Country Lacemakers			
	28	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's			
Apr	2-3-4	Sat-Mon	Idrija Class with Allie Marguccio Details and sign-up on page 4			
	7	Thu	Portland Lace Society Meeting			
	9	Sat	DEMO - Willamette Heritage at the Mill			
	11	Mon	Lace at Lynda Libby's Newberg & Friends - Jackie Nissen			
	15-16	Fri-Sat	Shuttlebirds Workshop			
	Oregon Trail Lacemakers					
Newsletter items for next edition due before 15th of the month						

Details for Calendar Items:

Mondays - Lace at Lynda Libby's from 10:00 am to Noon.

2nd Mon of the month - Newberg (and Friends) meet from 7:00 - 9:00 PM. Check the Calendar for Place.

2nd Sat of the month - Willamette Heritage Center Mill building 2nd Floor Open Space 10 am to

3rd Sat of the Month - Oregon Trail Lacemakers of Eugene meeting is 10:00 am to 1:00 pm

Looking Ahead: 2016

Mar 19 - Tatting Quarterly at Newport, OR

Apr 2-4 - Idrija Lace with Allie Marguccio at home of Pauline Zietz

Jul 17-23 - IOLI Indianapolis, IN

Oct 2016 - Class with Elizabeth Peterson Type of Lace and Dates TBD

Our meetings are the 1st Thurs. of the month, 10:00-12:00, at the Sellwood Community Center located on the corner of 15th and Spokane St. in Sellwood.

Minutes Dec. 3, 2015

A short meeting was called to order by our President Beverly Davis with 12 in attendance.

Minutes were approved as printed in the last Roseground. Treasurer was not present for a report.

Lynda Libby had samples of the Name Tags and a sign -up sheet was handed around. PLS will pay for one name tag for all active members to demo and represent us at public functions. We can get another style for \$11 if we want one of each.

We agreed to make donations the Shuttlebirds, Lace Museum in CA and Sellwood Center for the same amounts as last year.

Reminder that dues need to be in so that the February Roseground can include the updated Roster for 2016.

12/9 is a Demo/Sale at Daimler on Swan Island. Contact was made at the Holiday Bazaar at the German International School.

Magic at the Mill will be 12/20 this year.

The meeting was adjourned and we all enjoyed our holiday potluck and visiting.

Respectfully submitted, Jean Reeves

Alice Howell's wonderful lace display was a great success. She reports that some people from far away were logged in to see the lace. She has collected all her things and returned all the borrowed items. We thank her for being such an ambassador for lace for us all.



The tablecloth is now completed with the one block left unworked to show the process done and all sewn in.

P.L.S. minutes for January 7, 2016

President Beverly Davis called our January meeting to order with 11 members present.

Lace Express magazines (a Canadian publication) were purchased by PLS President Beverly Davis from Donna Propst estate for our library. The magazines are now available for checkout. The members present looked through the magazines & were impressed enough that a motion was made, seconded, & passed that PLS buy a subscription. to Lace Express.

It's time to go through PLS library & weed out books & videos that aren't being checked out & used. Those books will then be put up for sale to make room for new books & videos.

A blog to check out:

www.threadingthroughtime.wordpress.com Susan Quenon has referenced PLS in her blog about Georgian & Regency costumes. DEMOS:

Tatting Quarterly will be held in Newport, Or. at the Community Center March 19 2016 10am-2pm. Delsey Howard is hosting. Lunch will be provided for attendees. PLS will be reimbursing lunch expenses.

Shuttlebirds in Spokane, Wa. will be held April 15-16, 2016. Online registration begins soon. Look for the WORKSHOP 2016 icon.

Meeting adjourned Respectfully submitted by Marilyn Barnes, secretary

Leftovers at Shirley's - The day after Christmas tradition of leftovers at Shirley's was a success again this year. We had goodies, visited, and made lace with 9 of us in attendance. Thank you Shirley and Byron for extending your hospitality to us all.

It's Leap Year!



What are you going to do with your extra day? Make Lace?

Remember all the fuss about Butterflies?

Well, this beautiful butterfly few right onto the happy winner of the raffle at our recent NW Conference. Thank you to Christina Peters for the donation of her time and talent to make this wonderful shawl.

I know our lucky winner Sylvia Murariu is very happy about the outcome. I'm sure she is



smiling here although we can't see it.

What a way to start off the Conference! We had many raffle items and Jackie kept us busy buying tickets as many things were offered every day along the way.

Sooooo, if you didn't win (that would be me) and want to have one of these, you will have to get the 5th Annual Lace issue of Piecework and make your own. It's on my list.

DEMO Opportunities:

Contact Sherri Campbell 971-271-7664 or Shirley McDaniel 503-662-3538.

Jan - 9 Willamette Heritage at the Mill 10am to noon Feb - 13 Willamette Heritage at the Mill 10am to noon Mar - 12 Willamette Heritage at the Mill 10am to noon

Remember—every 2nd Saturday at the mill 10 am to noon is an opportunity to share our lace addiction.

WEB SITE - portlandlacesociety.com

Any questions, pictures of your work etc. can be sent to Kathy Hensel for posting.

kathyhensel@yahoo.com

Be sure to check our web page and please contribute finished items for the Gallery. We want a variety of items to show the world what we do.

Look for the Lace History that Alice so kindly gave us to put up on our History Page.

TATTING QUARTERLY -

Several tatters asked if we could change the date for our tatting quarterly, and with Delsey's (our host) permission, and PLS say so, we will be meeting on March 19th.

Delsey will present the program on tatting baubles. There are many fun things you can do with these. Of course, if you don't want to do a bauble, you are welcome to come anyway. There is always much discussion of many new and old tatting techniques. Maybe you have one you have done recently? Be sure and bring it for show and tell.

Please let me know if you plan to attend, as we like to get our car pools organized and figure out how much food will be needed for lunch.

Thanks. Jackie

jackienissen@comcast.net

Portland Lace Society presents Idrija Lace Class by Allie Marguccio

April 2, 3,4

Location home of Pauline Zietz 24012 NE 132nd Ave, Battleground, WA 98604 360-666-1536

Members only activity. (See membership form on next page)

Meals, lodging, carpooling and other necessary things will be discussed in detail with the registered attendees.

Need a scholarship? Send in your request to Beverly with your registration. All requests are kept confidential.

Class is limited to the first 12 to mail in their registration forms to Beverly Davis at the PLS PO Box. See form below. Registration starts on 2/1/2016. Any forms sent in before that date will be considered to have arrived on 2/1.

If you have trouble printing out the form or don't want to cut out part of your newsletter, you can send the information on a plain piece of paper. Just make sure we have the information asked for on the form.

Registration for Idrija Lace Class April 2 (Sat), 3 (Sun), 4 (Mon)						
NAME:	PHONE:					
ADDRESS:	E-MAIL					
	COST \$60.00					
Send check Payable to Portland Lace Society to:	Class held at the home of Pauline Zietz					
Beverly Davis Portland Lace Society PO Box 54 503-538-8407 Hubbard, OR 97032	24012 NE 132nd Ave. Battle Ground, WA 98604					
Meals will be a cooperative effort to be discussed	by attendees.					

Stars for OIDFA—

See the article on the back page I just got in my e-mail from Lee Daly. I have made one yellow star and, below you can see several stars made by Alice.

Please note that our deadline of March 1 has been extended.

Someone will be taking stars over for them, so keep on making stars, or if you thought you didn't have time, well, now you do.



If you need patterns or help, just bring your thread, bobbins, and willing hands to any of our meetings, Sellwood, McMinnville, or on our Monday night meeting and someone will be there to help you get started.

Maybe Allie will have an Idrija star pattern. How appropriate would that be?

Most of all, we want to make a big splash on the USA display!

PORTLAND LACE SOCIETY

MEMBERSHIP FORM - Dues run from January 1st to December 31st

Dues = \$20 Annual

	PLEASE return this form with your payment:	New Renewal
NAME:		PHONE:
ADDRESS:		E-MAIL:
		Send Payment to: Jean Reeves 1359 S. Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113
Newsletter cho	DICE:	
Delivered by e-	-mail Snail mail Both	
Dues paid at o	ur October Lace Day will extend for the following	year. You may join anytime!



OIDFA National Stand at Ljubljana:

Lauran Sundin: lauransundinoidfa@gmail.com

Stars are coming in. OH!!!!!!!!!!! What creativity. I want to thank those who have sent theirs in already and encourage the rest of you to take part. It really would be wonderful to have a star from every US OIDFA member.

If you would like some help finding a star pattern Maria has offered to supply some references. You can email her at: mariap.provo@gmail.com

My husband and I have a canal boat in England; we normally spend April, May and June there. It is lovely and quiet – I get a lot of "lace time" in. We will be leaving from Boston the end of March which is why I asked that people send me their stars by March 1. I realize that this may be too early for many of you to finish your star so I am arranging with others, who will be going to Slovenia, in June, to bring stars with them. So if you don't get your star to me by the 1st of March you will be able to send it to an alternative person by mid-June. I will send out an email letting you know the alternative address. (Please let me know if you can volunteer to bring stars with you.)

Betty Mac Donald has done a wonderful bobbin lace interpretation of Van Gogh's painting; we are blowing the lace up to mural size. My plan is to suspend all the lace stars from above, in the sky line, of the "Starry Night" using fishing line. I have attached an image of the painting. I will group the stars by color in the sky to coincide with the colors of the skyline. So you may choose any color from the painting for your star. Any size and any technique is acceptable. The stars will be returned after the event.

Best if the stars are flat and starched. Before hanging them at the congress I plan to iron creases in them to give them structure. Example image attached.



Jean Reeves 1359 S Ginger Ct Cornelius, OR 97113



TO:			